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OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

1000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1000

SPECIAL ASSISTANT

TO THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE FOR GULF WAR ILLNESSES "1EDICAL READINESS AND


MILITARY DEPLOYMENTS

NOV O1 2000

Mr. Kirt Love

Director

The Desert Storm Battle Registry 

P.O. Box 77381

Washington, D.C. 20013-7381

Dear Mr. Love:

Recently you wrote to the Secretary of Defense, and recommended changes in the way 

my office conducts the monthly veterans and military service organization roundtable meetings. 

I have been asked to respond on his behalf.

I appreciate your concerns regarding the framework and facilitation of the meetings and your 

desire to improve the process. In your letter, you recommended four changes to the process 

and I will address each of them individually and in the order you presented them. Before I do 

that, please let me remind you that the purpose of the roundtable meeting is to keep the 

representatives of the veteran service and military service organizations informed of our on-

​going efforts and current releases so that they can share them with their membership and other 

interested parties.

It has always been our intent to release our findings to veterans and the public as soon as 

we possibly can. The efforts to finalize our reports is an on-going process and often is not 

completed until the week of the meeting. Your recommendation that we provide case narratives 

and all other materials at least 14 days prior to the meeting would require us to withhold release 

of our reports. This is counter to what we have been doing for nearly four years and is a 

disservice to Gulf War veterans. Therefore, we will continue to release our reports as we have 

been since 1997. I certainly value your feedback and appreciate your desire to review the reports 

in depth and then meet with the analysts. For that reason, we will provide follow-on meetings 

for service organizations that wish them.

In your letter you also asked for a published agenda at least 14 days prior to the meeting. 

I will gladly try to accommodate this request, but ask for your patience. As I said earlier, 

because we make a concerted effort to release as many reports as we can, we often do not know 

that far in advance exactly which reports will be ready for release. For this reason, it would be 

difficult to provide an accurate agenda.

You asked that I allow and encourage invited participants to add additional relevant items 

of common interest to the agenda. I wholeheartedly agree. We routinely request input from 

roundtable meeting participants. In addition to addressing the concerns raised at the meetings we 

also have coordinated presentations by subject-matter experts in response to requests from the

service organizations. For example, my staff coordinated an opportunity to see some of the 

chemical detection equipment and protective clothing used during the Gulf War, offered several 

on-site visits with the staff, and arranged for meetings with subject-matter experts regarding 

depleted uranium and the anthrax vaccine program. At our most recent meeting, service 

organizations were told about the plans to expand the Comprehensive Clinical Evaluation 

Program to address deployment health issues. As you know, this discussion resulted from an 

inquiry made during last month's roundtable meeting. Please be assured that we welcome your 

input. If there are issues you would like us to address, please provide my staff with your 

recommendations. I will take them for consideration.

Finally, you requested that we provide conference call ability to allow participation by 

those too ill, disabled or otherwise unable to attend. We will attempt to provide this service 

when requested. At our most recent meeting, one of the participants joined the group by 

telephone. This was the first time we had received such a request and we are pleased that we 

were able to provide the communications support. As a side note, when service organizations 

are unable to attend the roundtable meetings, we routinely send the documents discussed at the 

meeting by mail. My staff members also contact the service organization(s) by phone and 

provide additional information. This has been a long-standing practice.

Since 1996, we have worked closely with veterans and military service organizations to 

better serve Gulf War veterans. While we haven't always agreed on some issues, we have 

appreciated the opportunity to work with them to ensure Gulf War veterans stay informed on the 

issues and receive the help they so richly deserve.

Sincerely,
Bernard Rostker

